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June 2022 

 
Dear Brethren, 

 
“Grace be unto you, and peace, from God our Father, and from the Lord Jesus 

Christ” (Philippians 1:2).  Greetings once again from Western Australia.  We hope that this 
report finds each one doing well with His abiding blessings and grace.  

 
We continue to enjoy blessed worship services in Dongara/Port Denison with a 

faithful group in attendance each Lord’s Day, for which we thank the Lord.  Others have 
been more irregular in attendance, and some have been gone due to travel.  Nevertheless, 
we remain thankful for the opportunities that the Lord has given us to proclaim the message 
of the Gospel, and to bear witness to the faith once delivered. 

 
This past month we also had a friend visit us here in Geraldton.  He is a kind 

Christian man and he attended services as he headed back home.  It was a blessing to see 
him again. 

 
 Our sincere thanks for your continued love, encouragement, prayers, and support for 
the Lord’s work in Australia and Papua New Guinea.  
 
Love in Christ, Frank James 
 
 

News From The HomefrontNews From The HomefrontNews From The HomefrontNews From The Homefront    
Knocking – 
 
Frank’s office is next to the main hall and front door.  Some days I’m not able to be up and 
around much due to neuro-immune issues.  Recently, I heard a knocking sound and 
thought Frank was going to get it.  Then it happened again.  I decided to go see who it was, 
but no one was there.  I heard the knocking again and went to the back patio door and 
Frank was standing outside.  The latch to the patio door had slid back into the locked 
position.  He couldn’t get inside the house.  I told him that he needed to do a “code knock” 
such as, duh, duh, da, duh, duh – duh duh, and I’d know he was locked out.  However, we 

laughed thinking that everyone including criminals know that code knock.  
���� 

 
A friend in Christ, Cyd James 


